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Introduction
Since winning the 2015 election the Government’s manifesto pledge to increase the number of EYE hours available for working families from a maximum of 15 per week to a maximum of 30 (38 weeks per year or 1, 140 hours) has become legislation as part of the Childcare Act 2016.

In order to implement the additional hours from September 2017 to Department for Education (DfE) has agreed to review the funding formula for all Council areas in England in order to make funding nationally agreed rather than set at a local level and to address provider concerns that funding rates are too low. This is a change of regulation as since 2009 there was an expectation that each Council set their own formula, all be it through flawed methodology as the formula could only be based on any budget received from the DfE prior to the 2009 change.

STOP PRESS – Update
Ahead of papers being prepared and shared for Form meeting on 13th December 2016 the DfE published the outcome of their funding consultation which was discussed at the September meeting. Full details can be found on this link which also links to the funding which will be allocated via the DSG

https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/early-years-funding-changes-to-funding-for-3-and-4-year-olds
Summary     
Much more detail will follow but these bullets were prepared for provider events on the 5th and 6th of December 2016.

· There has been a slight uplift in the funding awarded to Council’s so that 80% of areas should now be better off.
· In Bath and North East Somerset Council this has gone from £4.21 to the new DfE minimum of £4.30 
· The details of an outline basis for a funding formula consultation are contained within the final guidance
· That the anticipated average hourly rate on offer to providers should be £4 an hour in most Council’s
· Additional payments for deprivation, SEND and the new Disability Access Fund (DAF) will be paid in addition to the final formula
· The DAF is a set one-off payment per year of £615 at the setting that the parent’s choose
· Clarity on charging and compulsion to pay those charges also set out in the paperwork
The DfE have also produced the following infographic as a summary
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foreducation ~ Fact Sheet on the Government Response

Thank you to everyone who contributed to our consultation and regional events, including 3,121 respondents to our
online survey. We heard your views on distributing our record investment in the 3- and 4-year old free entitlement.

This factsheet provides a summary of our response. If you are a childcare provider, please now work with your local
authority and provide your thoughts on their consultation on funding rates in your local area. Visit the Foundation
Years website for further information and advice to help you prepare for 30 hours delivery.

What do the reforms do?

Fairer funding for local authorities

Introducing a national funding formula to allocate
early years investment fairly and transparently: an
additional £1billion every year by 2019-20.
Including all the elements of the government’s
support for the three- and four-year olds, the
national average funding rate for three- and four-

year olds will increase from £4.56 to £4.94 per hour.

Maximum funding to providers
All local authorities to pass on the vast majority
(95%) of funding directly to childcare providers.

Fairer funding for providers

Childcare providers in each local authority area to
receive the same basic rate of funding (before
supplements) for every hour of the free
entitiements.

Greater transparency for providers

More targeted use of local authority funding

supplements to recognise key drivers of local costs.

Additional funding for children with SEND
Targeted additional funding for providers to
support disabled children and a new local authority
approach to supporting children with special
educational needs.

How have we responded to

feedback from the early years sector?

Every local authority now guaranteed
aminimum funding rate of £4.30 per child
per hour. This will give local authorities the
scope to pay providers an average rate of at
least £4 per hour.

Local authorities can maintain funding levels
for Maintained Nursery Schools - £55m per
year of additional funding, extended until the
end of this Parliament (2019-20).

We will allow a redesigned quality
supplement and a supplement for providers
who support children with English as an
additional language.

We have confirmed the Disability Access
Fund will provide £615 for eligible children
every year, supporting providers to help all
children access the free entitlements.

We will require local authorities to have a
SEN Inclusion Fund and to publish details on
their planned value and how the funding will
be allocated.
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